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SENATE

Subject:
Resolution of General Assembly regarding University Structure
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Secretary to General Assembly
Senate Action Required: 

Senate is asked to note the following resolution of the meeting of General Assembly held on 21 June 2010 relating to the University Structure.


At its meeting on the 21 June 2010, the General Assembly considered the following motion:

“We, the General Assembly of Loughborough University, are concerned about the likely impact on staff and jobs of the restructuring proposals and the move to larger Schools. We resolve that the Vice-Chancellor and members of Senate must ensure:

i) That the justification for any proposed restructuring should be based on factual, quantifiable cost-benefit analysis that can justify the benefits, which need to be made available to General Assembly members, so that they may comment on the appropriateness and accuracy of the facts.

ii) That any move to larger schools takes place as and when the financial benefits and academic synergy are assured.

iii) That any restructuring should take care to maintain collegiality and avoid centralisation of decision making.


iv) That positions of senior academic leadership (such as heads of schools) should always be held by academics and appointed through agreed procedures involving consultation with the members of the school.”

A vote was taken on the motion by show of hands. The outcome was as follows:


In favour :
99
Against :
11

Abstentions:
20


The motion was therefore carried and is now being communicated as the view of General Assembly to Senate. It will also be presented to Council at its meeting on 8 July 2010.
